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2021 Officers 
President:  Clark Garn 

Vice President: Jaci Rohner 

Treasurer:  Pat Liston 

Secretary:  Pat Liston 

 

2021 Trustees 
1st Year:  Harry Speiker 

1st Year:   

2nd Year:  Dan Bickley 

2nd Year:  Allan D. Goldhardt 

 

2021 Directors 
Technical Director: Rick Lindner 

Regional Director: Steve Rohner 

Sunshine Director: Kathy Bickley 

Newsletter Editor: Allan D. Goldhardt 

 

Contact Information 
Email:             SciotoModelA@gmail.com 

 
Website:         www.TheModelAClub.org 
 
Facebook:       Scioto Model A Club 
                            (closed group) 
 
Telephone:    (614) 572-3682 
 
US Mail:         The Scioto Model “A” Club 
                        C/o Pat Liston 
                        751 S. State Route 605 
                        Sunbury, Ohio  43074 
 

Cover Photo 
This month’s cover photo was taken 
on last month’s tour when the club 
pulled over during the tour to take in 
the beautiful view outside of 
Laurelville, Ohio. 
  
 

 

 

The Chief’s 

Corner 
 
 

Hello Everyone! 
 

I'd like to thank all our Veterans who have served for our 
freedom.  Happy Veteran's Day! 
 
I'd also like to thank everyone who has helped to make this 
year a success.  Your participation is appreciated so much! 
 
We have just three events left: 

 Tech Meeting with election of officers for next year 
 Veteran's Day Parade 
 Christmas party/end of year celebration 

 
Can't wait to see you there. 
 

Stay safe and I’ll see you soon! 

 
 

Clark 

The Scioto Model “A” Ford Club 

Mileage Program 
We like to keep track of how 

many miles our members 

put on their cars every year.  

Could everyone please 

submit their ending mileage 

for 2021 no later than 

November 10th to Pat Liston 

at:    patliston@outlook.com 

If you are a member of the MARC’s Mileage Award 

Program, let her know that as well and also submit 

your vehicle’s serial number.  She will report the 

information to MARC for you. 

mailto:SciotoModelA@gmail.com
http://www.themodelaclub.org/
mailto:patliston@outlook.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Next Meeting 
DATE:      November 3rd, 2021 
 

TIME:       7:00 p.m. 
 

PLACE:        Station House 81 
 

LOCATION:      11 Front Street 

 Commercial Point, Ohio 
 

TOPIC: “Isolating Electrical   

Problems” 
 

DIRECTIONS:   

1.  Take I-270 around to the south side to 

Exit 52 (Route 23). 

2.  Take Route 23 south for 7 miles to 

State Route 762. 

3.  Go west on State Route 762 for 4 

miles to Commercial Point. 

4.  Once in town, turn right on Front 

Street. 

5.  Station House 81 will be on your left. 
 

ADDITIONAL INFO: 

This will be a dinner meeting.  We will be 

ordering off of the menu individually. 
 

October Birthdays  

 

Lisa Bova 

Pat Liston 

Veterans  Day  Parade 
 

Our club will be participating in the Veterans Day Parade held on Friday, November 5th in 

downtown Columbus.  We will line up between 9:30 a.m. and 10:45 a.m. facing eastbound on 

Nationwide Boulevard, just east of Neil Avenue beside Nationwide Arena. The parade will step 

off at 12:00 noon.   At the conclusion of the parade, we will be driving down to Plank’s on South 

High Street for lunch. 

Please plan to join us as our club will proudly honor the service of our veteran’s and salute 

those currently serving in the military.  In addition, we wish to offer a warm welcome to all of the 

troops who have bravely served our country in the Fight for Freedom since the attacks on 

September 11, 2001. 

The theme this year is to welcome home the troops of Operation Enduring Freedom, Operation 

Iraqi Freedom and Operation New Dawn. The grand marshal for this year’s parade is Lt. General 

Ferriter. 

Be sure to mark this date on your calendar and plan to attend.  We need as many Model “A”s as 

possible in this year’s parade.  We want to show the City of Columbus that the Scioto Model “A” 

Ford Club proudly supports the fighting men and women of this great country! 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

November 
 

3rd – 7:00      Tech Meet 
Station House 81 
11 Front Street 
Commercial Point, Ohio 

 

5th – 10:30    Veterans’ Day Parade 
200 West Nationwide Blvd. 
Columbus, Ohio 

 

 

December 
 

4th – 12:30     Christmas Party 
The Hickory House Restraint 
550 Officecenter Place 
Gahanna, Ohio 

 

2021 Scioto Model “A” Ford Club Schedule 

 

Save the Dates! 
 

 

 April 1st – 3rd, 2022  2022 MARC Membership Meet, Plymouth, Indiana 
 
 

 June 5th – 11th, 2022 2022 MARC National Meet, Morgantown, Pennsylvania 

 

 

Your Dues Are Due! 
It’s time to pay your 2022 club dues.  The dues are $25 for the 

entire year.  You may pay your dues at the November dinner 

meeting, at the Christmas Party or you can mail them directly to 

our Treasurer. 

Please submit your check payable to: 

   Scioto Model “A” Ford Club 

   751 South State Route 605 

   Sunbury, Ohio 43074 

If you have any questions or concerns about your dues, please 

email Pat Liston at:   patliston@outlook.com  

      It’s Time To Vote! 
Per our club bylaws, nominations are taken every year at the regular 

October club meeting for the offices of Vice President, Secretary and 

Treasurer.  Then, at the regular November club meeting, those 

nominations are voted on.  This year, we have only one nomination for 

each position.  The nominations are as follows: 

    Vice President – Wayne Davis 

    Secretary – Pat Liston 

    Treasurer – Spencer Cheek 

 The “official vote” will take place at our next regular club meeting on November 3rd at 

7:00 pm.  That meeting will be held at Station House 81, located at 11 Front Street in 

Commercial Point, Ohio. 

mailto:patliston@outlook.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Desk of 

Pat Liston 
Secretary 

 

 
 
Our meeting on October 9th at Monroe Harbage’s Farm went well. President Clark Garn 
thanked everyone for coming.  He then thanked Monroe for the use of his barn. The weather 
was great, the food was good, and the fellowship was outstanding.  We had twenty-three 
members attend.  We also had a person attend who became a member at our meeting. 
Thank you, Monroe, for the use of your space and the hotdogs and beans.  Everyone had a 
fun time, and we appreciate it.  
 
Pat Liston gave the treasure report.  She also reminded everyone to have their miles turned 
in to her by November 10th for awards. That includes those who signed up with MARC for 
award miles. She also reminded everyone that their dues are due by December 31st. You can 
mail your dues to Pat Liston, 751 South State Route 605, Sunbury, Ohio 43074. 
 
President Garn spoke about the Fall Foliage Tour that was held on October 16th. Another 
enjoyable day and beautiful weather.  Thank you, Bill and Winnie Minor, for that rambling 
ride. We were able to see and enjoy the great countryside. We had lunch at the Ridge Inn. 
We also stopped across the street for cider and apples before heading home again.  But first, 
we had to stop for ice cream. The place Bill planned for us to stop at was closed due to 
power lines being down at the time.  But we soon found another place just down the road a 
little way, which made everything great.  
 
President Garn then reminded everyone that our next meeting will be November 3rd at 7:00 
p.m.  The meeting will be held at Station House 81 in Commercial Point, Ohio.  The address 
is 11 Front Street, Commercial Point, Ohio 43116.  We will be electing our 2022 officers at 
this meeting.  
 
President Garn then moved on to officer nominations.  He was happy to report that Our Vice 
President, Jaci Rohner, will become our President for 2022. 
 
Pat Liston nominated Wayne Davis for Vice President. Harry Spieker seconded the 
nomination. There were no other nominations for the opening. 
 
Dan Bickley nominated Pat Liston for Secretary.  Bill Minor seconded the nomination. There 
were no other nominations for the opening. 
 
Russ Packard nominated Spencer Creek for Treasurer.  Dan Bickley seconded the 
nomination. There were no other nominations for the opening. 
 
With that, President Garn ended the meeting and once again thanked everyone for coming.  
 
 
Please check the calendar for upcoming events and activities.  We look forward to seeing 
you. 

Secretary’s Report for September 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2021 Scioto Model “A” Ford Club Christmas Party will be held on 

Saturday, December 4th at the Hickory House, located at 550 

Officecenter Place, Gahanna, Ohio.  The party will be from 12:30 to 

3:30 p.m.  The cost will be $30 per person.  The Club will pay the 

gratuity.  It will be a buffet style dinner featuring: 

  Herb Roasted Chicken 

  Roast Beef Au Jus 

  Salad, Bread & Butter 

  Green Bean Medley 

  Baked Potato 

  Unlimited Soft Drinks 

 

 

A cash bar will also be available.  Please let Jaci Rohner know if you are 

planning to attend by November 23rd.  Jaci’s email address is: 
 

             jroh52@columbus.rr.com  

 Payment for the dinner needs to be made to our Club Treasurer, Pat Liston.  You may pay her 

at our next meeting on November 3rd or you can submit a check payable to: 
 

             Scioto Model “A” Ford Club 

             751 South State Route 605 

             Sunbury, Ohio 43074 
 

The Christmas Party is always a good time and a great way to wrap up the year for all of our 

members.  So be sure and mark your calendars, let Jaci know that you are coming and get 

your payment to Pat.  We look forward to seeing everyone at the party! 
 

ChristmasParty 

Did you know that the Scioto Model “A” Club has a Facebook page?  It 

is a closed group, so only our members may view the page.  If you 

would like to see what’s going on, just log on to Facebook and go to 

the Scioto Model A Club.  Once there, click on “Join the Group”.  After 

the moderator of our group approves your membership, Facebook 

sends you a notification of the approval and group posts immediately 

begin to appear in your news feed. 

mailto:jroh52@columbus.rr.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Local Events 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Fall  Foliage  Tour 

Last month, Bill & Winnie Minor led the club on our 

Fall Foliage Tour.  We met on the south side of 

Columbus by the Rickenbacker Air National Guard 

Base.  From there we headed south, driving down the 

winding back roads towards Laurelville, Ohio.  Our 

first stop was in Laurelville to stretch our legs and 

grab a cup of coffee and some delicious doughnuts.  

After that, we drove around outside of Laurelville 

taking in the beautiful countryside.  Then we made a 

stop at Bowers & Daughters to pick up some fresh 

apples and cider.  Then it was time for lunch.  We ate 

at The Ridge Inn at Laurelville.  We had a delicious 

meal and great waitresses.  They kept all of us 

entertained while we were there.  As usual, no tour is 

complete without ice cream.  So we headed up to 

Circleville and made a stop at the Dairy Shed on our 

way home.  Although we had a small group 

participating in the tour, we had a wonderful time and 

lots of fun.  The weather cooperated and it turned out 

to be a typical fall day in Ohio.  A big “Thank You” 

goes out to Bill & Winnie for leading us on our final 

tour of the season. 
Steve Rohner loading up on apples! 

A group photo with an Ohio State Highway Patrolman. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Winding through the countryside on a fall day. 

Pulling over to check out the view. 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lunchtime at The Ridge Inn. 

Time for ice cream! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Backyard Tech Tip 

Lead or No Lead? 

Bruce Haynes 

Old Dominion Model “A” Ford Club 

“A” Word on Fashion 

After the shock of the First World War, the 

collective humanity in Europe and the Americas 

ushered in the 1920s with much abandon, 

seeking more fun and freedom. This was 

reflected in the 20s styles which are aptly 

captured by the quintessential lively young lady 

in a knee-length flapper, pump shoes and a 

cloche hat. Also known as the Roaring 20s or the 

Jazz Age, it is a decade that saw monumental 

changes in culture and fashion. Women had 

achieved a greater degree of freedom as they 

had been forced to take over many roles when 

men were off to the war. Ankle-length dresses 

and restrictive corsets were dumped for looser 

fitting garments which showed more skin. For 

men, it was a decade of self-recovery, as many 

tried to find their footing again after the war. 

Flashier suits and shoes for those who could 

afford them were to be had, as well as fancier 

footwear.  
 

 

It is not necessary to add lead to the gas or use hi-

test gas. This is a low compression (4.2:1) low hp (40 

hp) engine without hardened valve seats and weak 

by today’s standard valve springs.  At an engine 

rebuild, hardened seats can be added if desired or 

warranted by valve seat wear. 

vintage-retro.com 



 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This month we feature Norma Talmadge.  Norma was born in 1895 in Jersey City. She was the 

daughter of an unemployed alcoholic and his wife.  Her father left the family on Christmas Day. Her 

mother took in laundry to help make ends meet. By the time Norma was 14 she took up modeling.  

She was successful enough that she attracted the attention of studio chiefs in New York City.  She 

appeared in her first film in 1910. By 1913, she was Vitagraph's most promising young actress.  In 

1915, Norma and her mother left for California.  Over the following eight months, Norma made 

seven feature films and a few shorts. After her contract ran out, the family returned to the East 

Coast. In 1916 she met and married producer and businessman Joseph Schenck. With his backing, 

they formed their own production company and turned out a number of successful films.  In 1920, 

the production company moved to Hollywood.  In 1923, Norma was making $10,000 a week.  By 

1928, Norma's popularity had begun to fade. Norma's voice did not lend itself to “talkies” and she 

was out of work. She divorced Schenck and remarried, but her career was over.  Between Schenck 

and her mother’s watchful eye, Norma amassed a huge fortune and never wanted for money.  After 

suffering a series of strokes in 1957, Norma died of pneumonia on Christmas Eve of that year. At 

the time of her death, her estate was valued at more than one million dollars. 

Presenting 

The 

FLAPPER of the MONTH 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


